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 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
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 of the City of Vaughan 
 on September 20, 2016 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:33 a.m., on September 12, 2016. 
 
Present:  Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair 

Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor (10:04 a.m.) 
Regional Councillor Michael Di Biase (9:49 a.m.) 
Regional Councillor Mario Ferri 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate 
Councillor Alan Shefman 
Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
 
1 VAUGHAN WARD BOUNDARY REVIEW TEAM PREFERRED WARD ALIGNMENT REPORT 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the City Clerk, dated September 

12, 2016, be approved; 
 

2) That the consultants or staff, at no extra cost, be directed to provide the following additional 
information: 
 
1. How the projected average number of constituents per ward compares and will 

compare with selected similar municipalities in and beyond the GTA;  
 

2. What level of resources are provided to Ward Councillors in comparator 
municipalities, and will be most appropriate in Vaughan, in light of these levels, given 
the increased population projected in each ward;  

 
3) That all projections used in the formulation of this report be posted to the Ward Boundary 

Review website, along with reference to any other alternative sources of such projections; and 
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4) That the following Communications be received: 

 
C1. Presentation material entitled, “Report on Preferred Ward Alignment”, date September 

12, 2016; and 
C2. Maps entitled, “Map of Preferred Ward Alignment – with Existing Wards Shown” and 

“Map of Preferred Ward Alignment”. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The City Clerk recommends: 

1. That the presentation by the Vaughan WBR Team be received;  
 

2. That the Vaughan WBR Team’s “Report on Preferred Ward Alignment” set out at Attachment 
1 be received; and 

 
3. That any comments respecting the Vaughan WBR Team’s report be referred to the Vaughan 

WBR Team for further analysis.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair 
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